
































































Parish of St. Andrew’s 
Minutes of Annual Meeting-2009 

January 31st 2010 
 

The meeting opened at 12:15pm with prayer led by Rev. Mike Conrad. 
Linda Strachan welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
-It was moved by Wendy and seconded by Gordon Hamlin that Linda 
Strachan chair the meeting and Nicole Chenell act as secretary for the 
meeting of January 31st 2010.  Motion Carried. 
-It was moved by Gordon Hamlin and seconded by Rick Morash that the 
minutes from the annual meeting of January 25th 2009 be accepted as 
circulated.  Motion Carried. 
 
Business Arising from the minutes:  Gordon Hamlin requested information on 
St. Luke’s.  Doug Gillett gave a report on the progress, at one point there 
had been a possible sale however the purchasers wanted it zoned for R4 and 
this zoning is no longer possible in that area.  The company handling the sale 
is CBR Ellis.  Rev. Mike Conrad thanked Doug for all of the effort he has put 
into this, Doug also thanked Rev. Mike for his help. 
 
Communications: Nicole Chenell read a letter from the Diocesean Archives 
Committee.  Rick Morash asked if this could be included with another 
committee so we wouldn’t have to create another committee.  It was moved 
by Gordon Hamlin and seconded by Rick Morash, that the Heritage 
Committee request form the Archives be taken to council to see if another 
committee is needed.   Motion Carried. 
 
Presentation of Insurance Policies: Keith Fraser gave a description of the 
budget worksheet.  Insurance still remains on St. Luke’s, $75,000.00 is the 
minimum required. 
 
New Business: It was moved by Marilyn Hamlin and seconded by Jinny 
Giza that the reports be accepted as circulated with the following changes:  
Spiritual Development Report and 90th Anniversary Celebration Committee 
Report, the guest speaker should read Rev. Reg. Macdonald, previously 
reported as Rev. Glen Kent, and on the Nominating committee report the 
contact person for PWRDF should be Marilyn Hamlin and Spiritual 



Development contact person should read Rev. Judie Lafford.  On the 
Outreach Report it should read $583.00 was raised for White Gift Sunday 
not $300.00.  Motion Carried. 
 
Rectors Report: As circulated.  Rev. Mike reported that Jean Schwartz 
and Sharon Polkinghorn had been members of the Spiritual Development 
committee and Choir for several years and we need to acknowledge all of 
their years of service in both ministries.  
 
NSOM Report: As circulated.  Doug Gillett commented that Rev. Judie 
has made many calls to the young people of our church to get the involved in 
the services bringing them in as crucifiers, candle bearers and readers.  Rev. 
Judie also stated that this has been a joint effort with Rev. Mike. 
 
Wardens Report: As circulated.  Linda stated that this has been a very 
busy year with the 90th Anniversary celebrations.  The key situation is going 
very well, for insurance purposes it was needed to know where the keys for 
the church were at all times.  Linda commented on the work done by the 
property committee. 
 
Ladies Group Report: Sharon wanted to thank Jim Polkinghorn for all of 
his help during her time as president of the ladies group.  Sharon also 
commented that she and Jean Schwartz organized a Variety Show that was 
held on March 15th 2009 for the 90th Anniversary and this was omitted from 
the 90th Anniversary Report. 
 
Outreach Report: Renee Fraser was very happy with the 50th Anniversary 
of the PWRDF and thanked Rev. Mike for supplying the Miners hats for the 
service.  Thanks to everyone for all the support from Renee and all of the 
committee members. 
 
Pastoral Care Report: Connie reported that the committee is trying to 
find ways to reach shut ins if anyone knows of any persons who would like a 
visit.  Linda thanked the committee for all of their hard work. 
 
Soup Kitchen Report: Lloyd thanked Tom Richardson for his 
contributions to this committee.  He stated that they had to turn people 
away for serving as they had so many people volunteer to serve.  Keith asked 



if we could increase our $240.00 a year donation.  It was moved by Marilyn 
and seconded by Emily Rhyno that we will now donate $500.00 a year to the 
soup kitchen.  Motion Carried. 
 
Budget for 2010: Doug explained how the budget is calculated every year.  
The diocese sets stipend benefit.  Housing allowance last year was $1200.00 
and for 2010 it is now $1400.00, Doug also went over the housing allowance 
policy.  Linda thanked Doug.  Paul Dort questioned the snow removal budget, 
it was explained that last year we hired a new company as Brad Oxner was no 
longer able to do this and the new company was quite expensive.   It was also 
explained that this year we have hired another new snowplow operator and 
the charge is $50.00 per hour.   Rev. Mike added that we have spent almost 
$37,000.00 on renovations this year without having to borrow and he is very 
optimistic on where we are going for 2010. 
 
Election of Warden: Lloyd Miller nominated Renee Fraser as Warden 
for 2010 & 2011, seconded by Rick Morash.  Motion Carried. 
It was moved by Keith Fraser and seconded by Doug Gillett that the whole 
nominating committee report for all positions, committees and groups be 
accepted as shown on reports as amended.  Motion Carried. 
 
Linda thanked Wendy Wells for taking over the member at large position for 
Bob Angus.  She also thanked Marilyn Hamlin, Rick Morash and Tom 
Richardson for their service on council.  It was a pleasure to work with 
everyone and Linda welcomed Lloyd as the chair warden for 2010.  Rev, Mike 
thanked Linda for all of her hard work at our church.  On behalf of the 
parish Lloyd thanked Linda and the new members of council.   Renee 
expressed that it is an honor to be asked to be Jr. Warden and commented 
that Linda has done a tremendous job. 
 
Marilyn reminded everyone that the sign up sheets are at the back of the 
church if you would like to have your photos done for the photo directory. 
 
Gordon moved adjournment at 1:50pm. 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Nicole Chenell 
Secretary 



 
Parishioners Present: 
Nicole Chenell  Linda Strachan  Rev. Mike Conrad 
Lloyd Miller   Rev. Judie Lafford  Jamie Wile 
Marilyn Hamlin  Gordon Hamlin  Barry Fraser 
Renee Fraser  Wendy Wells  Alan Francis 
Keith Fraser   Anne Fraser   Rick Morash 
Brenda Morash  Donna Ruggles  Judy Sanford 
Angela Miller  Judy Gillett   Doug Gillett 
Helen Clattenburg  Helen Payne   Flos MacFarlane 
Sandra Cowie  Dorothy Richardson Ken Richardson 
Joanne Dort   Paul Dort   Myril Wells 
Bev Pattison   Don Schwartz  Jean Schwartz  
Sharon Polkinghorn  Jim Polkinghorn  Jo-Anne Rector 
Rev, Ron Walker  Jinny Giza   Weldon Rhyno 
Emily Rhyno   Glen Lafosse   Pauline Dauphine 
Rick Orlando   Erica Orlando  Connie Hudson   
 


